
Sayyid Al-Hakeem calls to leverage regional strategic projects to foster
attraction and unity among its countries

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met with a media delegation from

the sisterly State of Kuwait. The delegation was led by Mr. Adnan Al-Rashid, President of the

Kuwait  Journalists  Association,  and  Mr.  Youssif  Al-Marzouk,  Editor-in-Chief  of  Al-Anba

newspaper, along with the acting Kuwaiti ambassador in Baghdad, Counselor Fahd Al-Fadhli. Mr.

Hakim emphasized the deep historical ties between Iraq and Kuwait and stressed the importance

of maintaining these relations by activating the commonalities that unite the two countries and

their peoples.

His Eminence underscored the importance of dialogue to resolve regional issues and promote

moderation and centrism over other approaches. He reiterated his call to leverage strategic

projects in the region to serve as a unifying and attractive force among its countries.

H.E. also highlighted the positive changes in Iraq, noting that the visiting delegation

observed  significant  developments  and  urban  progress  compared  to  previous  visits.  H.E.

attributed  this  progress  to  several  factors,  including  political,  social,  and  security

stability, which have propelled construction and development and fostered public satisfaction

with the government and its supporting political forces. Additionally, he pointed out the shift

in regional and international perceptions, which now view Iraq's stability as essential for the

stability of the region and its countries.


